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From the Chairman, Ian Coulter

This year got off to a sad start with the loss of Roy
Williams, a stalwart supporter of our club over many
years. I attended Roy's service of celebration of his
life at St Georges Church, Toddington. It was hearten-
ing to see so many club members at the service in mem-
ory of Roy. Whilst paying our individual respects to him,
we were also able to show our love and support for
Rachel and her family.

We proceed into a new year financially stable for
the forseeable future. This is due to the extremely
generous bequest left to the club in the will of Heather
Tibbals.

For me, it is very clear: you may leave the club, but
the club never leaves you! The club remains close to the
heart of everyone who was and is involved with our won-
derful club.

I sadly missed the presentation of the new elec-
tronic tablets by Doreen Jefford and her family. There
are some lovely pictures to commemorate this event.
The tablets are a step forward for the club as it em-
braces new technology for club members to access. The
AGM is coming up soon and another year has gone. This
is my fourth year with you. Where does the time go? As
always, I look forward to an interesting and rewarding
year ahead for the club, and so I thank you in advance
for your support.
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Tribute to Doreen Jefford
By Paddy Bannon

It came as a great shock to all our members to learn
that Doreen passed away on Monday 27th March. It is
hard to believe that only a week before Doreen had at-
tended our AGM the previous week. Doreen and the
family had presented the Club with 4 tablets in memory
of her husband Bill. Our thoughts and prayers are with
Doreen's family at this very sad time.

Doreen was very interested in the work of the
Club and attended our events when ever she could. She
had a wonderful sense of humour and was always up for
a laugh. At the presentation she was delighted that
Marylin was in the photograph becuase Bill used to bring
her to the Club from Harlington when Bill and Genie
first started at the Club back in the 70's. She enjoyed
the Club holidays, although I did realise that coming on
holiday after Bill had passed away was difficult her, al-
though, being the typically English lady, she maintained
the stiff upper lip without imposing the sadness she felt
on other members of the Club. Doreen was always con-
siderate. The day after she passed away I received a
card from her congratulating me on my award - that was
Doreen to a tee. She was never afraid to express her
opinions and you could depend on Doreen to say exactly
what she thought. She greatly admired Ros and Reg










































